
“Rocky Mae” McCormick 
of Bakersfield

 Of the nine dogs featured in our last newsletter, 
only one has been adopted, not unusual for the late 
spring and early summer when adoptions are 
typically slow.   

CAPRI, 
 our 
sweet blue 
Dobie female 
who was so 
well-behaved 
at the Orange 
County Pet 
Expo this 
year, was 
adopted by 
Lucia Xu of 
Valencia.  Her new name is Viola, as Lucia is a fan 
of Shakespeare.  From her recent e-mail: 
 “Viola is doing well…she follows me around 
everywhere and just lies down where I am until I 
get up….Also she’s housetrained and fairly 
housebroken….she loves small dogs and is so 
gentle with them!  We think she thinks they are 
pups, it’s so cute.”    
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nother beastly hot and dry summer is 
almost over, and fortunately we have so 
far been spared any risk due to fires this 
year.  Quite a few people called to make 

sure of that when the Santa Clarita fire burned, but it 
was at least 45 minutes to the east of us, and we 
didn’t even see or smell smoke.  We hope all of you 
and your pets were spared evacuation and worse. 
 Our amazing lady-of-all-trades, Colleen 
Anderson, has been immersing herself in various 
new training ideas and techniques to help make us 
more of a resource for canine behavioral 
information than ever before, as well as to help 
identify issues and help dogs already in our care.  
Please feel free to utilize our resources to the extent 
that we are able to help.  We learn new things every 
day, and some of these are shared later in this 
newsletter. 
 Finally, as always, your donations and help 
of every kind are the only way we are able to 
continue.  Please do not ever feel it isn’t 
appreciated. 

           Sincerely,     
         Ardis Braun
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Thank you for all you do, friends and supporters.  We 
are grateful. 

    Sincerely,   

    Ardis Braun

 Of the eight dogs featured in our last 
newsletter, four were adopted and one is being 
fostered (which we hope may turn out to be a “failed 
foster”). 

STARSKY, 
 whose owner signed 
him over to an animal 
shelter with permission to 
put him to death, was 
adopted by Connelly Jenks 
of Los Angeles.  From her 
recent e-mail:  “Starsky is 
doing great.  He is adapting 
well to his new 
surroundings.  He has made 
friends with my parents’ 
dogs and is learning to play.  

“Bella," "Gracie Mae" and "Elmer" 
Means of Ventura, with Gail

www.DobiesandLittlePawsRescue.org 

E-mail: dobierescue@earthlink.net

doptions most weekends throughout the 
spring continued to be high.  Nothing we 
like better than to see our good dogs get 
into the good homes they deserve, which 

of course creates openings for more good dogs to be 
saved. 
 Our three-day weekend at the Orange 
County pet expo was exhausting but worth it, as 
usual.  We got to see many of our old friends and 
adopters, as well as making new acquaintances that 
may lead to adoptions in the future.  The dogs 
behaved themselves well.  The only real drama came 
in the form of volunteers breaking up a fight 
between two Golden Retrievers at another booth. 
 We’re having an offbeat and unusual 
fundraiser soon after you receive this newsletter.  
(We hope it reaches you in time!)  It will be on 
Sunday, June 12th, from 12:00 to 3:00 in Valencia, and 
it will feature wine and painting.  An artist will teach 
us how to create our own awesome Doberman 
painting (for a $45 charge per painter), one that can 
be taken home afterward.  Wine and beer are 
available but not included.  Want to join us?  Check it 
out at http://pinotspalette.com/valencia/class/98726 
for more details.   
 As always at this time of year, we’d like to 
remind you that firecrackers and other loud noises 
around the 4th of July can spook many dogs, so be 
extra careful about keeping them secure, especially if 
this is your first year with a new dog. 
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friendly and full of life.  He will need a little help with 
training, as most young Dobies do, and an inclusive 
home where he can be a part of the family.  He is dog 
social unless he is aggressively challenged, and loves 

to play, but his energy level probably makes him better 
suited for larger, playful dogs.   

Snickers 
 has a face that is clearly a bit different as her 
nose skews to the side, causing her face to look a  little 
lopsided.  Snickers is only 1-2 years old and she is quite 
the little spitfire!! She is extremely affectionate, loves 
people and is very playful. She would be a wonderful 
addition to an active home since she has the energy to 
go running, hiking, and exploring. Snickers has some 

issues with other dogs so we 
aren't sure if she can share a 
home with another dog.  She 
can also be reactive on leash 
and dominant with her food 
so a strong owner committed 
to training would be ideal for 
her.  She has shown that she 
has some dog social skills 
and is playful if not 
challenged. She is an 
amazing companion and her 
unconventional beauty will 

definitely keep a smile on your face! Oh, and she’s 
housebroken. 

Harley 
 is a large, beautiful 
Dobie who is about 3 years old 
and a volunteer favorite.  He 
was fostered by adopters of 
another of our dogs for several 
months, and we all believed 
he would stay, until one day 
he and the family's male pit 
bull got into a nasty fight.  It's 
unknown which dog started it, 
but surprisingly, the pit bull 
was the one who was badly injured.  Harley has always 
been fine with people and female dogs, though he's 
more of a "people dog" and would do well as the only 
dog in the home.  The day that Harley came in from his 
foster home, there was an incident which could have 
led to a strange medical condition for him, but the vet’s 
possible diagnosis is very uncommon and is one of 
those things that is arrived at after ruling out 
everything else.  Harley's appearance is that of a 
healthy dog, but we'll be happy to discuss this with 
anyone interested in him.  Veterinarians welcome!  

WAITING FOR HOMES
Juno 
 is a tall, attractive 
Dobie girl of 6 years (DOB 
10-18-09) with an AKC 
pedigree, who unfortunately 
became homeless when her 
owner died. She is 
housebroken, good with most 
other dogs and older kids, 
knows her commands, and is 
good off leash. That's a good 
thing, because she apparently 
can jump a 6' fence! We don't 
personally know this, as we have her in a kennel she 
can't escape from, but her ex-owner's family did 
mention it. Juno also isn't a dog for long trail hikes or 
jogging, as she was diagnosed with a deficient rear knee 
that does not appear to bother her if she isn't over-
exercised. Juno is a good watchdog and companion for 
the right owner with a tall block wall, a dog run, or 
someone who is a homebody that will keep her 
company most of the time.   

Scrubs,  
 also called Scrubby, was found by a local 
woman about six months before she turned him over to 

us. She tried to locate his 
owner and debated about 
keeping him, but her cat was 
unhappy and she finally made 
the decision to surrender him 
for adoption. In the 
meantime, the finder 
housetrained him; a big plus. 
Scrubs is fairly dog-social and 
a very joyful little guy. He 
weighs about 15 pounds and is 
about 2 years old. 

Sherman 
 is a young adult who 
came to us from an animal 
shelter with a terrible case of 
demodectic mange as well as 
entropion (a condition where 
the eyelids roll in and rub on 
the eye).  Thankfully his 
medical treatment worked, his 
coat has filled in, and he had 
surgery to correct his eyes.  
Sherman is super sweet, super 
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 Many people think rescue groups operate 
similarly, but nothing could be further from the truth. 
 Rescue groups are not necessarily no-kill, for 
example.  Those that have a large number of their 
breed requiring rescue are the most likely to sacrifice 

RESCUING THE NEEDY

 We have two exciting and brand-new 
fundraisers coming this fall!  There are many ways for 
you to participate, even if you aren’t local so please 
keep an eye on our website for details. 

 The first fall fundraiser happens in October 
with a gathering we are calling OkDoberFest!  Come 
and join us for a night of fun, Dobies and beer at 
Made West Brewery in 
Ventura, CA.  We 
will be there on the 
Columbus Day 
holiday, Monday, 
October 10th (time 
to be announced), to 
raise a little money 
and have a lot of 
fun.  The beer is 
great and we love the open, dog-friendly atmosphere.  
We are still working out the details but they will be 
posted on both our website and our Facebook page as 
soon as possible.  Save the date! 

 Our second fundraiser this fall will be the 
Santa Clarita Marathon.  Supporters, volunteers, and 
friends are signing up to run the marathon, half-
marathon, 5k or participate in the 3k walk in order to 
raise money for our doggies!  The event itself takes 
place on Sunday, November 6th at 7:00 a.m. and you 
can go to their website at www.scmarathon.org for 
event details.  We will announce all of our runners 
and walkers on our website so you can support them 
(and us) by making a donation in their name.  Each 
participant can share their fundraising link with 
friends, family and throughout social media so we can 
raise some much-needed funds for the rescue.  Plus,  
the one that raises the most will get a prize!  Not 
athletically inclined?  That’s okay!  We need plenty of 
cheerleaders on the sidelines to keep our runners 
motivated so make sure you mark you calendars.  
Hope to see you out there!

Sox 
 is a little Terrier 
mix who is very dog-
social and gets along 
perfectly with other 
dogs and cats. Actually, 
we think he needs other 
dogs to boost his  
confidence. When he 
was the only dog with a family we placed him with, he 
reacted fear-aggressively on occasion and nipped a 
number of people over the years. He particularly didn't 
like being picked up. But a volunteer at the animal 
shelter where he was turned in, took him home for a 
week and declared him "wonderful." She had even 
gotten him past his insecurity over being picked up. Sox 
is 5 years old and weighs about 10 pounds.  

Johnny 
 is a nice older red Dobie boy of about 7 years 
who is on the small and lean side at about 60 pounds.  
Initially he was reported to not be good with other dogs, 
but at this point he has had 
two different female Dobie 
kennelmates and has gotten 
along well with both of 
them.  Johnny is an active 
guy who would probably be 
aged much younger except 
for the grizzle in his muzzle.  
He has been friendly to 
people, though he hasn't 
been introduced to any kids 
as yet.  He can also be 
reactive to some dogs on 
leash. 

Chickadee 
 is an adorable little Chihuahua mix who will be 
a wonderful, pint-sized addition to a loving family.  She 
is affectionate, playful and loves attention.  Chickadee is 
under 5 years old and probably about 5-6 pounds so a 

solid fence that she can't 
squeeze thru will be 
needed.  She is great with 
other dogs and we think she 
would be sweet enough to 
live with kids old enough to 
handle her gently and 
properly.  Chickadee isn't 
big enough to hurt a cat but 
she certainly loves barking 
at them so no kitties please.

“Elmer” Means of Ventura

FALL FUNDRAISERS

article continued on Page 6
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we think he needs other 
dogs to boost his  
confidence. When he 
was the only dog with a family we placed him with, he 
reacted fear-aggressively on occasion and nipped a 
number of people over the years. He particularly didn't 
like being picked up. But a volunteer at the animal 
shelter where he was turned in, took him home for a 
week and declared him "wonderful." She had even 
gotten him past his insecurity over being picked up. Sox 
is 5 years old and weighs about 10 pounds.  

Johnny 
 is a nice older red Dobie boy of about 7 years 
who is on the small and lean side at about 60 pounds.  
Initially he was reported to not be good with other dogs, 
but at this point he has had 
two different female Dobie 
kennelmates and has gotten 
along well with both of 
them.  Johnny is an active 
guy who would probably be 
aged much younger except 
for the grizzle in his muzzle.  
He has been friendly to 
people, though he hasn't 
been introduced to any kids 
as yet.  He can also be 
reactive to some dogs on 
leash. 

Chickadee 
 is an adorable little Chihuahua mix who will be 
a wonderful, pint-sized addition to a loving family.  She 
is affectionate, playful and loves attention.  Chickadee is 
under 5 years old and probably about 5-6 pounds so a 

solid fence that she can't 
squeeze thru will be 
needed.  She is great with 
other dogs and we think she 
would be sweet enough to 
live with kids old enough to 
handle her gently and 
properly.  Chickadee isn't 
big enough to hurt a cat but 
she certainly loves barking 
at them so no kitties please.

“Elmer” Means of Ventura

FALL FUNDRAISERS

article continued on Page 6



"Opal" Schrader of Ventura

"Dobie" 
Nethercott 

of 
Alhambra

"Tessa," 
"Abby" 
and 
"Red 
Man" 
Bishop 

of 
Show 
Low, 
AZ

"Spicoli" Knecht 
of Santa Barbara

"Bella" Gould of 
Modesto, with Purdy

"Bully" Hengst of 
Encino, with Jopie

Happy 
Adoptees

“Carly” Miller-Peronto of 
Aptos

"Ray" Owens of Las Vegas, 
NV, with Michele and 

Andrew
"Snoopy" Stoner of 

Ventura, with Cindy
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"Marshall" 
Forester of 

Shadow 
Hills, with 

Kaarin

“Lola” 
Grant 
and 

friends, 
of 

Madera

"Clancy-Jackson-O'Malley" and 
"Abby-Betty-White" Young of Santa 

Barbara, with Bob and Gail 

"Hazel" Bockhahn of Arroyo Grande, 
with Carissa and Joel

"Delilah" Tucker 
of Burbank

"Sherlock" 
Kitchens 
of Piru, 

with Jerry

"Lucille" 
Ulrich of 
Arroyo 
Grande

"Xena" Julian of Upland, 
with Mia

"Petey" 
Breedlove of 
Santa Paula

5



 She was a puppy in 2003 when she was 
adopted by Shayna Walker and her then-husband.  
The little Miniature Pinscher lived with them in 
Valencia until they disappeared from our mailing 
list some years later with no forwarding address. 
 Fast forward to July, 2016:  we received a call 
from the Baldwin Park animal shelter, saying they 
had impounded a small dog with our microchip.  
Shayna’s adoption agreement showed a couple of 
phone numbers and an e-mail address, all of which 
now proved to be inoperational.  So, the obvious two 
next steps, thanks to the internet, were Google and 
Facebook.  We tried Google, first under Shayna’s 
ex-‘s name, and there were dozens of them all over 
the country but none in Valencia.  Then we Googled 
Shayna under her married name and found one in 
Willliamsburg, Virginia, with a previous address in 
Valencia.  A little more research found a phone 
number for her in Virginia, and she was indeed the 
correct adopter of Yuna, the little Min Pin! 
 Shayna had divorced her husband years prior 
and moved to Virginia five years ago to take care of 
her ailing mother, putting Yuna in the care of family 
friends.  After unsuccessfully attempting to reach 
them following our phone call to her, she decided to 
reclaim Yuna herself if we could get her to Virginia. 
We did the legwork and supplied the travel carrier, 
and Shayna supplied hundreds of dollars to reclaim 
her from the animal shelter, get a medical certificate 
for her so she could fly, and pay her shipping 

less-adoptable animals – some already in their 
rescue programs - in order to save more-adoptable 
ones.  Many will not take any dog with a bite 
history.  Some rescue groups actually try to acquire 
the most beautiful, adoptable dogs from shelters or 
owners because they feel that because the dogs are 
so desirable, they can pick and choose the most 
perfect homes for these dogs instead of allowing 
them to be adopted directly from a shelter by the 
Average Joe.  Amazingly, some rescues also charge 
outrageous prices for these dogs, claiming that this 
income helps them to continue operating. 
 It took time to evolve a philosophy that we 
can live with, but doing so gives us peace of mind so 
we can sleep at night.  We don’t compete with the 
public or with other rescue groups to get the most 
adoptable dogs, though we do hope they are adopted 
by folks that deserve and appreciate them.  We take 
the ones that no one else adopts, and we take care of 
them until they’re adopted.  The reasoning is that, 
though the beautiful dogs deserve to have good 
homes, so do the others.  Placing a higher value on a 
dog’s life just because the dog is beautiful seems 
wrong-minded.  
 Some of the “hopeless” cases are the most 
gratifying.  On June 15th this year we received a call 
from Marsha Gebhardt, the rescue coordinator at the 
Bakersfield city animal shelter, concerning a 
beautiful 2-year-old Dobie girl who had just been 
surrendered by her owner because she was paralyzed.  
She couldn’t walk or stand on her own, and Marsha 
had the dog in her office, hoping we would help   At 
our request, she persuaded the manager to hold 
Golondrina one extra day so we could get there to 
rescue her.   The poor dog had to be carried out, and 
she went directly from the shelter to our veterinarian 
for 1 ½ days of IV steroids.  X-rays showed that she 
had apparently been hit by a car, so her hip and rear 

spinal area were broken and allowed to heal that way, 
making repair virtually impossible.    
 We picked Golondrina up from the vet on that 
Saturday morning, and she was already able to walk 
with assistance.  By the next morning she was walking 
on her own!  We took video of her about a week later, 
viewable at http://youtu.be/wGsqD7KHYkE 
 Today Golondrina still has an unsteady walk 
and she sometimes takes a soft fall, but her spirit and 
joy at being alive and having so much love and 
attention are inspiring.  She is a favorite of all who 
meet her.  Her sweet face and acceptance of that 
which life has dealt her melt the hearts of people who 
aren’t even really “dog people.”  Golondrina is a free-
roamer here at the ranch, and we invite visitors to 
come meet this incredible young lady. 

ANOTHER LIFE SAVED BY A 
MICROCHIP
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TRAINING IDEAS - Part 1 
by Colleen Anderson

       Sometimes I find it hard to believe that nearly 13 
years have passed since I started volunteering and 
working at Dobies and Little Paws.  I was only 19 
years old and I had no idea what kind of life I was 
signing up for but I am thankful every day that I did.  
I was just a dog lover who wanted to help even 
though I had no formal training or experience.  I look 
back now and realize that most of the traits and skills 
I have picked up along the way weren't necessarily 
sought out but occurred more out of necessity.  My 
interest in photography, veterinary medicine, and 
even web design have all been sparked because we 
lacked people at the rescue with these skills.  I have 
enjoyed improving my abilities in every aspect over 
the years and my newest adventure has been in the 
world of dog training and behavior modification. 
       The information available regarding dog training 
is seriously overwhelming, and I think it has taken 
me this long to really dive into it because of the 
confusion involved.  Every trainer is convinced that 
their way is the only right way, and the divide 
between each one is huge.  I spent time being a 
sponge and observer, soaking up as much 
information as possible and deciding which direction 
worked best for me.  One of my recent educational 
experiences was a seminar with a local business and 

work out, it becomes a nightmare.  In this case,
though, Kahlua had a sponsor:  Alejandra
(“Alex”) Abella of Moorpark, one of our regular
dog-walker/trainer volunteers, spent hours with
Kahlua, assessing his behavior, working with him,
and becoming smitten with him.  Her friend,
Karin, was well-known to her as a retired canine
officer, and if Alex said Karin was the perfect
home for Kahlua, we had no doubt she was.  We
took the lucky dog to the vet for a medical cer-
tificate so
he could
fly, Alex
donated the
crate he
would fly
in, her hus-
band donat-
ed half of
Kahlua’s air
fare, and
Alex, her
baby daughter, and Kahlua departed for
Maryland on May 3rd.   This long-awaited pic-
ture brought tears to our eyes.

We still have several fear-aggressive dogs that
we think will bloom in the right homes.  Please
let us know if you might be in a position to adopt
one.  Winning their trust and loyalty feels 
so rewarding!
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vicious animal,
requiring a court
order to get him
released and two
months of love
from us before he
could be adopted.

Here are pic-
tures of another
fearful dog we
rescued.  He was
deemed aggressive by his animal shelter and was
impounded on a catch-pole.   Last October, he
was adopted by the Hyatt family of Escondido.
Dayna Hyatt said in
her December e-mail:
“His name is now
Miller.  He fits won-
derfully in our home
and we absolutely love
him.  He is a very good
dog and a quick learn-
er….He has surprising-
ly become such a swim-
mer!  He is very fast and loves the water!”       

Kahlua, another fear-aggressive dog we had
for years (until May 2, 2011), whom we had
placed FIVE times, is finally home – for good –
with Karin Coppens of Kensington, Maryland.
We don’t normally send dogs like Kahlua such
long distances because if the adoption doesn’t
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    After Marley passed away, the Grogan family 
got another Golden Retriever, named Gracie, who was so 
good that she was boring.  Concerned about her lack of 
enthusiasm, they called Cesar Millan, the famous “dog 
whisperer,” to learn whatever they could about their new 
dog.  Cesar observed that, though Gracie was well-
behaved, she seemed “adrift,” trying to figure things out 
without benefit of a pack leader to follow.  He said “You 
have her trust and affection, but not her respect.” 

They successfully fixed the problem with Cesar’s 
insight. 

Then I read something similar about human 
friendship in The Girl With The Dragon Tattoo, by Stieg 
Larsson, which was also made into a movie.  A 
memorable line in that book said that true friendship 
between people has to include both trust and respect.  

This is a recurring theme, one which obviously 
crosses species.   

JUST FOR FUN 
The people who post to Facebook probably exchange these 
kinds of stories all the time, but there are those of us who 
only occasionally snag a spare moment to check Facebook, 
and of course many who haven’t joined Facebook.  

 So…we thought it would be fun to ask our readers 
to share their “intelligent dog” stories.  This is not a contest; 
i.e., whose dog is the smartest?  It’s also not a forum to brag 
about things various breeds and individuals do as the result 
of either training or hard-wiring, such as Shepherds and 
Collies that herd, sporting breeds that assist hunters, etc.  
What we’d like to hear about are those dogs personally 
known to our adopters that exhibit true intelligence figuring 

things out that they haven’t been trained to do. 

 Here are a few examples, dogs known to me 
(Ardis) personally. 

 A personal dog of mine whom I named Elsa (for 
the Born Free lion in the movie by that name) was a 
Shepherd-Whippet mix who had become elderly while I 
owned her and no longer moved very quickly.  At that 
time, eight dogs shared my bedroom.  When I announced 
“Time for bed!” they stampeded into the bedroom, where I 
had dog beds and quilts strewn about.  Elsa, being the 
oldest dog in the group by then, was usually the last to 
arrive.  She would look around the room, and if she 
deemed that the remaining bedding was not among her 
preferred places to sleep, she would run to the doorway of 
the bedroom barking, pretending to hear something 
occurring toward the front of the house.  Invariably, a few 
of the others would charge forward to investigate, at which 
point Elsa would calmly claim the most desirable of the 
vacated resting areas. 

 Another personal dog, Amy, was a Shepherd-
Sheltie mix, whom I believed to be much smarter than Elsa 
(who had proven very hard to train, causing me initially to 
think she wasn’t smart at all.  She was!)  Amy was a bit of 
a beggar, but it was my habit not to feed dogs at the table, 
though I would give them scraps when people had finished 
eating.  Then I would rinse the dishes and place them in the 
dishwasher.  Amy, with a dog’s superior sense of smell, 
determined that what dripped off the plates, even though 
diluted by rinse water, was still desirable enough to push 
the trays of the dishwasher in with her nose and lick the 
inside of the dishwasher door. 

 Another personal dog, Becky, was a Border Collie-
Retriever mix, and she taught me to play hide-and-seek 
with her.  What a great sense of humor! 

 Even among the dogs we currently have that are 
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A FAIRYTALE ENDING 
by Colleen Anderson 

 A fairytale ending is always our hope for every dog 
we rescue but there are some we don’t necessarily expect.  
Seniors, especially, are incredibly difficult to find homes for 
because no one wants to go through the heartbreak that isn’t 
far ahead.  Lucky for us, that rare home comes along every 
once in a while and surprises us all. 

 One lucky dog who finally got her fairytale ending is 
Trixie, a frail 12-year-old Dobie girl who suffered far too long 
without proper care.  She had finally escaped her terrible 
home where she was surviving on cucumber sandwiches and 
had to spend every day of her life outdoors. We tried to help 
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Billing Zip Code _________________  Signature ___________________________________________ 

congestion, and promote healing. The treatments are 
done in less than 10 minutes and are completely non-
invasive.   
 Ask your vet, or ours, about issues you think 
might be helped by laser treatment. 

Before Laser After Laser 

her for quite some time 
but our hands were tied 
as the local authorities 
needed to go through 
proper channels so she 
could be removed and 
brought to safety.  The 
day we got the call to 
come and pick her up 
from the animal shelter 
was both heartwarming and heartwrenching. 

 The shelter staff was thrilled to see me when I 
showed up for Trixie, as she had already won the hearts of 
everyone there.  She was severely underweight, frightened, 
with extremely long nails and a poor coat from living outside.  
At her age, I assumed that she would be with me for whatever 
time she had left so I silently promised her that I would give 
her all the love and comfort I could.  She immediately 
snuggled into her bed in the car and within minutes of 
walking into the house, she had snuggled herself in between 
the pillows on my bed.  Clearly she had been missing the 
comfort of a good bed for a long time but I had plenty and 
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T his is not our first El Nino here at the rescue, but 
as previously, it’s been a mixed blessing. Though 
we badly need the rain, the dogs who don’t enjoy 

rain (most of them) tend to peer out of their shelters, 
perhaps wondering why we don’t make it stop. The 
consolation is that this is, after all, Southern California, 
and they would like it less in the Pacific Northwest. 
 After dishearteningly low adoptions throughout 
much of the fall, we began to place a lot of dogs again by 
early November, including some of our long-term 
residents. It’s such a joy to know that a dog’s later years in 
life can be spent in more comfort than we can provide, 
hard as we try.  
 Our event updates include: Paula Cwikly’s holiday 
party for us, which was again a wonderful way to spend a 
Sunday afternoon with friends; a fun evening our 
volunteers spent at the Dog Rescue Celebration on Fox TV 
on Thanksgiving night (see story on page 6); and our 
plans to once again attend the Orange County Pet Expo on 
April 22-24.  
 A long-awaited and happy announcement is that 
our sanctuary property in the high desert received its 
final approval from the county after we fulfilled 
everything necessary to getting projects blessed by 
authorities charged with building and safety, 
environmental, animal welfare, and various other areas of 
compliance. 
 The holiday season once again proved that we 
have much to be thankful for, including our supporters 
and helpers of all kinds, who always amaze us with the 

 Four of the eight dogs featured in our last newsletter 
were adopted, two of them to the same home. 

SHOGUN, 
 our big Dobie boy who reportedly suffered from 
“night terrors,” has a great new home with Michelle and Dean 
Taylor of Ridgecrest. Over 
the past three months, 
Michelle has had this to 
say: “We absolutely love 
Shogun and he absolutely 
loves us…he is like 
Velcro lol. The only thing 
we have experienced is a 
couple times he had 
dreams and he barked a lil 
bit and that was it….He’s 
an excellent fit with my 
Lil dog; they play and get 
along….He and my 
husband play hide and 
seek. My husband Dean 
will go hide in our yard 
and Shogun will wait for a few minutes then he will run and 
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generosity, cooperation and willingness to help us 
continue our work with the animals. 
Thank you. 
    Blessings, 
    Ardis Braun        

“Darby” Schafer-Gold of  
San Jose 

“Winston” Clark of Ventura, 
with Allison and Tyler 

work out, it becomes a nightmare.  In this case,
though, Kahlua had a sponsor:  Alejandra
(“Alex”) Abella of Moorpark, one of our regular
dog-walker/trainer volunteers, spent hours with
Kahlua, assessing his behavior, working with him,
and becoming smitten with him.  Her friend,
Karin, was well-known to her as a retired canine
officer, and if Alex said Karin was the perfect
home for Kahlua, we had no doubt she was.  We
took the lucky dog to the vet for a medical cer-
tificate so
he could
fly, Alex
donated the
crate he
would fly
in, her hus-
band donat-
ed half of
Kahlua’s air
fare, and
Alex, her
baby daughter, and Kahlua departed for
Maryland on May 3rd.   This long-awaited pic-
ture brought tears to our eyes.

We still have several fear-aggressive dogs that
we think will bloom in the right homes.  Please
let us know if you might be in a position to adopt
one.  Winning their trust and loyalty feels 
so rewarding!
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vicious animal,
requiring a court
order to get him
released and two
months of love
from us before he
could be adopted.

Here are pic-
tures of another
fearful dog we
rescued.  He was
deemed aggressive by his animal shelter and was
impounded on a catch-pole.   Last October, he
was adopted by the Hyatt family of Escondido.
Dayna Hyatt said in
her December e-mail:
“His name is now
Miller.  He fits won-
derfully in our home
and we absolutely love
him.  He is a very good
dog and a quick learn-
er….He has surprising-
ly become such a swim-
mer!  He is very fast and loves the water!”       

Kahlua, another fear-aggressive dog we had
for years (until May 2, 2011), whom we had
placed FIVE times, is finally home – for good –
with Karin Coppens of Kensington, Maryland.
We don’t normally send dogs like Kahlua such
long distances because if the adoption doesn’t
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her rotten.  I’m so grateful to have the chance to 
make her last days, however many that may be, 
comfortable and safe.  Thank you again.” 
 That’s Shayna’s daughter, Sydney, in the 
picture.  

charges to Virginia.   
 We applaud Shayna’s dedication to her 13-
year-old Min Pin, who will now get to live out her 
years in this loving home, thanks to the microchip 
that connected her to us and to the safety net that 
always exists for all of our adopted pets.  Without the 
chip, and had it not still been connected to us, Yuna 
would likely have had only the four mandatory hold 
days that strays are guaranteed to have. 
 Shayna summed it up:  “Yuna has settled in 
completely with the family again.  She has seen our 
vet twice and is on medication to lessen the effects of 
her heart murmur.  We know she is in the early stages 
of congestive heart failure.  While we never heard for 
sure, we strongly suspect that it is why the person 
temporarily keeping her let her go.  She sleeps a lot, 
and is with one (or more) of us 24 hours a day.  The 
brown dog in the picture, Nutty, is just over a year old.  
She bosses him around, but he checks on her every 
time she moves.  Both of our big dogs, and the rest of 
the family, have all adopted her and we’re spoiling 
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    After Marley passed away, the Grogan family 
got another Golden Retriever, named Gracie, who was so 
good that she was boring.  Concerned about her lack of 
enthusiasm, they called Cesar Millan, the famous “dog 
whisperer,” to learn whatever they could about their new 
dog.  Cesar observed that, though Gracie was well-
behaved, she seemed “adrift,” trying to figure things out 
without benefit of a pack leader to follow.  He said “You 
have her trust and affection, but not her respect.” 

They successfully fixed the problem with Cesar’s 
insight. 

Then I read something similar about human 
friendship in The Girl With The Dragon Tattoo, by Stieg 
Larsson, which was also made into a movie.  A 
memorable line in that book said that true friendship 
between people has to include both trust and respect.  

This is a recurring theme, one which obviously 
crosses species.   

JUST FOR FUN 
The people who post to Facebook probably exchange these 
kinds of stories all the time, but there are those of us who 
only occasionally snag a spare moment to check Facebook, 
and of course many who haven’t joined Facebook.  
 So…we thought it would be fun to ask our readers 
to share their “intelligent dog” stories.  This is not a contest; 
i.e., whose dog is the smartest?  It’s also not a forum to brag 
about things various breeds and individuals do as the result 
of either training or hard-wiring, such as Shepherds and 
Collies that herd, sporting breeds that assist hunters, etc.  
What we’d like to hear about are those dogs personally 
known to our adopters that exhibit true intelligence figuring 

things out that they haven’t been trained to do. 
 Here are a few examples, dogs known to me 
(Ardis) personally. 
 A personal dog of mine whom I named Elsa (for 
the Born Free lion in the movie by that name) was a 
Shepherd-Whippet mix who had become elderly while I 
owned her and no longer moved very quickly.  At that 
time, eight dogs shared my bedroom.  When I announced 
“Time for bed!” they stampeded into the bedroom, where I 
had dog beds and quilts strewn about.  Elsa, being the 
oldest dog in the group by then, was usually the last to 
arrive.  She would look around the room, and if she 
deemed that the remaining bedding was not among her 
preferred places to sleep, she would run to the doorway of 
the bedroom barking, pretending to hear something 
occurring toward the front of the house.  Invariably, a few 
of the others would charge forward to investigate, at which 
point Elsa would calmly claim the most desirable of the 
vacated resting areas. 
 Another personal dog, Amy, was a Shepherd-
Sheltie mix, whom I believed to be much smarter than Elsa 
(who had proven very hard to train, causing me initially to 
think she wasn’t smart at all.  She was!)  Amy was a bit of 
a beggar, but it was my habit not to feed dogs at the table, 
though I would give them scraps when people had finished 
eating.  Then I would rinse the dishes and place them in the 
dishwasher.  Amy, with a dog’s superior sense of smell, 
determined that what dripped off the plates, even though 
diluted by rinse water, was still desirable enough to push 
the trays of the dishwasher in with her nose and lick the 
inside of the dishwasher door. 
 Another personal dog, Becky, was a Border Collie-
Retriever mix, and she taught me to play hide-and-seek 
with her.  What a great sense of humor! 
 Even among the dogs we currently have that are 
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“Rocky Mae” McCormick 
of Bakersfield

 Of the nine dogs featured in our last newsletter, 
only one has been adopted, not unusual for the late 
spring and early summer when adoptions are 
typically slow.   

CAPRI, 
 our 
sweet blue 
Dobie female 
who was so 
well-behaved 
at the Orange 
County Pet 
Expo this 
year, was 
adopted by 
Lucia Xu of 
Valencia.  Her new name is Viola, as Lucia is a fan 
of Shakespeare.  From her recent e-mail: 
 “Viola is doing well…she follows me around 
everywhere and just lies down where I am until I 
get up….Also she’s housetrained and fairly 
housebroken….she loves small dogs and is so 
gentle with them!  We think she thinks they are 
pups, it’s so cute.”    

Dobies and Little Paws Rescue Report

“Dobie Doings”
“Dobie Doings”

Phone (805)

nother beastly hot and dry summer is 
almost over, and fortunately we have so 
far been spared any risk due to fires this 
year.  Quite a few people called to make 

sure of that when the Santa Clarita fire burned, but it 
was at least 45 minutes to the east of us, and we 
didn’t even see or smell smoke.  We hope all of you 
and your pets were spared evacuation and worse. 
 Our amazing lady-of-all-trades, Colleen 
Anderson, has been immersing herself in various 
new training ideas and techniques to help make us 
more of a resource for canine behavioral 
information than ever before, as well as to help 
identify issues and help dogs already in our care.  
Please feel free to utilize our resources to the extent 
that we are able to help.  We learn new things every 
day, and some of these are shared later in this 
newsletter. 
 Finally, as always, your donations and help 
of every kind are the only way we are able to 
continue.  Please do not ever feel it isn’t 
appreciated. 

           Sincerely,     
         Ardis Braun
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"Daisy" DeSoto of Santa 
Barbara

VOL. 21  NO 3 
Fall 2016

Ardis Braun - Director  Colleen Anderson - Webmaster & Graphic Designer  Dennis Bolton - Printer

2946 Young Road 

Fillmore, CA 93015 

Phone (805) 524-5102 

www.DobiesandLittlePawsRescue.org 

E-mail: dobierescue@earthlink.net



Doberman Pinscher Rescue
2946 Young Road

Fillmore, California  93015

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED
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 OK, we know what some of  you are 

thinking, and we actually-sort of-agree.  Dogs 

day, dressed in exactly the same coats they 

always wear?  Not a chance. 

 But...we did get 

some very cute dog 

clothing, bandanas, 

and barrettes, a huge 

donation of  them, 

that some of  you may 

be interested in. 

 

DOG CLOTHES? 

When I Got My New Dog 
 

I asked for strength that I might rear her perfectly; 
I was given weakness that I might feed her more treats. 

 
I asked for good health that I might rest easy; 

 
 

I asked for an obedient dog that I might feel proud; 
I was given stubbornness that I might feel humble. 

 
I asked for compliance that I might feel masterful; 

I was given a clown that I might laugh. 
 

I asked for a companion that I might not feel lonely; 
I was given a best friend that I would feel loved. 

 
I got nothing I asked for, 

But everything that I needed. 
 

Unknown 

Take a look at them on 

www.DobiesandLittlePawsRescue.org, and let us 

are shown here; not in color, unfortunately. 

 We knew 
that she would be 
well cared for, but 
the updates we 
get from her 
incredible 
mommies bring 
happy tears to our 
eyes regularly.  
She gets to go just 
about everywhere 
with them, so she 
is rarely alone and she even got to go camping at the beach 
recently.  When Trixie isn’t romping around the local park, 
she is napping the day away on whatever bed she wants.  In 
their words: 
“Trixie is the sweetest girl.  Though she has endured a 
horrible past, she still has opened her heart to us and is 
learning to trust and love.  We vow to make every day a great 
day for her in hopes that it slowly erases her past.  We feel 
blessed to have her in our lives.  She gives us much more than 
we could ever give her in return.” 
 We don’t know how long Trixie has because it turns 

out that a mammary 
tumor we had 
removed did not cure 
her cancer but we do 
know that for the first 
time, she is truly 
living and we could 
not be more thankful 
that she was given 
this final chance at 
happiness. 

� 

“Ned” (big shaggy dog adopted here in 2007, was 
ring bearer and Best Dog) with “Papas” Chin and 
Terri and Kevin Chin (in white) of Tuckahoe, New 

York, with their wedding party. 

PARTING SHOT 

“Dogs and their families :‘til death do us part.” “Enough with the sand – Bring on the food!”

PARTING SHOT

“Bugs” Baldwin of 
Sebastopol

take it slow in the beginning, and don't be afraid to 
correct bratty behavior.  Also know that there is a ton 
of free content available for you to explore and learn 
from.  Social media are utilized by all trainers, so 
check out YouTube, Facebook, Periscope, Instagram, 
and Twitter. We are happy to help point you in the 
right direction, and we'll be sharing helpful videos on 
our website very soon.  Stay tuned for more! 

its dog trainers I have followed for awhile.  I took a 
weekend away from the rescue and learned not only 
how to train basic commands but also larger concepts 
in working with dogs.  Thankfully, I took lots of notes 
because I needed a week or two to fully digest all of 
the information and begin to put it to use.  I am 
looking forward to sharing everything I learn with our 
volunteers, adopters, and all of you, but it may need to 
come in bits and pieces. 
       One of the biggest and most important concepts 
we talked about was the idea of dogs’ confusion 
versus unwillingness to comply.  When we ask our 
dogs to complete a command or do something we ask 
and they don't, then it is our job to find out why.  
Sometimes, especially in the beginning stages of 
training, a dog is just confused by what we are asking.  
He doesn't know what we want and it is our job to 
clearly and fairly teach him what that is. Taking things 
slow, remaining calm and not rushing the process is 
very important so that a steady foundation is created.  
Every dog is a little bit different and that learning 
stage can take a bit longer with some or require a 
different approach or motivation.  Once a dog has a 
clear understanding of what is being asked, it's 
important to move on and hold him accountable.  If a 
dog knows the command and chooses not to comply 
because there are just more interesting things to do, 
then there must be a consequence.  It can be a really 
hard switch for some owners to make, but if your dog 
knows that he can choose not to listen without any 
consequences, then all of your training is useless.  
Making commands non-negotiable is the only way for 
you to have power and guarantee that your dog will 
comply every time. 
       It's a simple concept and makes perfect sense, 
but it can be tricky to know if your dog is genuinely 
confused or choosing not to listen.  Pay attention,

Can you possibly look at me and NOT smile???
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 OK, we know what some of  you are 
thinking, and we actually-sort of-agree.  Dogs 

day, dressed in exactly the same coats they 
always wear?  Not a chance. 
 But...we did get 
some very cute dog 
clothing, bandanas, 
and barrettes, a huge 
donation of  them, 
that some of  you may 
be interested in. 
 

DOG CLOTHES? 

When I Got My New Dog 
 

I asked for strength that I might rear her perfectly; 
I was given weakness that I might feed her more treats. 

 
I asked for good health that I might rest easy; 

 
 

I asked for an obedient dog that I might feel proud; 
I was given stubbornness that I might feel humble. 

 
I asked for compliance that I might feel masterful; 

I was given a clown that I might laugh. 
 

I asked for a companion that I might not feel lonely; 
I was given a best friend that I would feel loved. 

 
I got nothing I asked for, 

But everything that I needed. 
 

Unknown 

Take a look at them on 
www.DobiesandLittlePawsRescue.org, and let us 

are shown here; not in color, unfortunately. 
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